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                                                 THE PREZ SEZ  
  
Another beautiful month has come and gone. Since our last newsletter, we had a good turn-
out from our club members for the Corsa Convention that was held in Sturbridge, MA. The 
host club or clubs that put on this show did a fantastic job. Excellent hotel, a great job on all 
events and a great turn out of parts vendors.A good time was had by all who attended. They 
also had over 200 Corvairs that were entered for various events or for the car display. Once 
again, super job to the organizers of this years show. Also, great entertainment at the ice 
cream social (Cobblestone Crossing). 
On August 19th, we had a cnycc car cruise to Weedsport NY. We toured the DIRT race car 
museum, a great place to visit. After the museum tour, we did what our club does best, EAT. 
The restaurant served great food and plenty of it. After lunch, we traveled to an ice cream 
parlor and got more to eat. The weather was great that day and we all had a great time, thank 
you Rita for setting up this tour.   
  
Up coming events. Our next regular meeting at Denny's N. Syracuse on Thursday September 
6th .Wampsville NY car show to be  held on Sunday September 9th a great show and flea 
market. Our picnic to be held in Vestal NY September 15th, chicken from Phil's Chicken 
(great name and super Chicken),.Jordan NY car show on September 23rd, downtoen Jordan 
NY. Home made donuts, chicken BBQ, great ham sandwiches on rye, book sales. A great 
show which usually has a super club turnout. 
  
Its been a great summer for the club. Couldn't make the VW show this year, but those in at-
tendance had a great time. Haven't bought any new Corvairs lately, but always looking 
(Stinger)( more work for Tim in downtown Memphis NY). Dave McCarty, hope you are do-
ing well after your surgery, hope you are up and about. Hope to see most of our Members at 
our next meeting.   Phil CNYCC 
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                                                                                    Georgia Roving 
                                                                                       by Len Smith 
 
     On Saturday, July 7, I went to the swap meet held monthly at Atlanta Dragway in nearby Commerce. The weather was 
warm but the humidity was down.  Lots of parts and a bunch of cars for sale, but nothing Corvair-specific.  I wandered the 
aisles and took pictures of some of the cars for sale and some cars in the parking lot.  I didn't see anything that I liked bet-
ter than my money, but it was a fun and inexpensive way to spend a Saturday morning.  See our website for photos 
     The weather has been really hot and humid here (just like Central New York has been experiencing), so we haven't 
been attending any car shows here.  Neither of us wants to be out in the hot sun when the temperature is at 90 degrees by 
11 A.M..  We did get a few cloudy and cooler days at the beginning of August, so I went to the swap meet again on August 
4.  Again, no Corvair-specific parts, but lots of other parts and tools and a new crop of project cars for sale. There were 
also some cars on display, sort of a mini car show.  Look on our website for some examples 
     Sher and I rolled into downtown Maysville on the 11th for the monthly cruise-in.  As far as I can tell, we were the only 
ones there from central New York.  There were about two dozen cars of various makes and years, but no other Ramblers 
or Corvairs.  We wandered around, talked to people, and took pictures (see the website).  We hung around for a while and 
then went home to enjoy the air conditioning.   

                                                                                         CNYCC PICNIC 
  
                                                                                          Date: 9/15/2012 
  
                                                                               Place: Arnold Park, Vestal, NY  
                                                                                          pavilion number 1 
  
                                                                                              Time: 1 pm 
   
                                                                We will have a chicken bar-b-que catered by 
                                                              Phil's Chicken. All we ask you to bring is your   
                                                                        drinks, the rest will be provided.  
  
                                                                Any questions call Gloria at 315-492-9553 
  
      *** Need to give Phil's a head count so please call Gloria no later than 9/6  to let her know if you will be attending. ***             
                
                                                                                  Directions ( from mapquest ) 
  
     Take Rt 81 S toward Binghamton. Merge onto Rt 17 W toward Owego/Elmira. Merge onto Rt 26-S via exit 67S toward RT 
434/ Vestal. Turn left on Pierce Hill Rd to Andrews Rd. 
  
                                                                                 Directions  ( from Darrell )  
  
  
                                                   The park is real easy...down 81 take the big curve onto 17  
                                       west....about 5 or 6 miles look for ramp to 26 south Vestal. One way  
                                                  goes to Endicott..the the other goes to Vestal.....Go to  
                                          Vestal...Stay on 26 south for about a mile give or take going up the  
                                               hill at top of the hill turn left...there is a sign out there that  
                                             says Arnold park. About a half mile on the right...THERE IT  IS 
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Jordan Fall Festival 
September 21, 22, 23, 2012 

Friday, Saturday & Sunday 

                          Free Admission Free Parking  

   Those of us at the Corsa National 
Convention had the honor to see not 
one but two of our members receive 
the prestigious award of being named 
to senior status for judging! Bud 
Keiser with his ’66 Corsa and Phil 
Domser with his ‘61 Rampside both 
were awarded this prize for their 
beautiful Corvairs.  Congratulations 
from all of us guys — we’re very 
proud of your achievement!  

                     CONGRATULATIONS  BUD AND PHIL  !!!  



PAGE 4 

             ACTIVITIES 

    Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to 
eat before the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you 
have an AARP card you can get a 20% discount on your meal.  
 
  
Sept 6th 
   Business meeting Denny’s 
 
Sept 9th 
  Wampsville car show. Since I don’t think the new owners of Len and Sherry’s home would like us invading, 
we’ll meet at McDonald’s at the thruway exit and caravan to the show from there. Caravan will leave at 9:30. 
 
Sept 15th 
    Picnic, Arnold Park, Vestal NY. All details and directions elsewhere in the Fan 
 
Sept 23rd 
  Jordan car show at the Jordan Festival, registration form is now available and is printed in this Fan. Be sure 
to come early so we can all park together. It gets crowded fast and saving spots is harder every  year.  
 
Oct 4th 
  Business meeting Denny’s 
 
Oct 6th 
    Windmill car show. One of  the two they have each year. Not an actual club event but a very nice show  to 
attend. The Windmill is an Amish run craft sales location with tons of shops, food, bakeries, etc. No shortage 
of things to do there. You can see it on line at www.thewindmill.com  
 
Oct 7th 
  Our Fall tour date. TBA but save this date for a fun tour. 
 
Nov 1st 
  Business meeting Denny’s 
 
Nov11th 
  Our annual Thanksgiving family style dinner at Tabatha’s in Baldwinsville. Meet at 1:00 and she’ll plan on 
serving about 1:30.  We have a dinner of turkey ( light and dark  meat ), dressing, mashed potatoes, gravy, 
butternut squash, green beans, relishes, tossed salad, and rolls. Price includes beverage of coffee, tea or soft 
drink and homemade pies —– this year we’ll have apple, pumpkin, chocolate cream and coconut cream. 
Please let me know if you’ll be able to attend so I can give her a head count. Price includes tax and tip. 
Adults — $22.75   Children —  $10.55 
 
December 
   No meeting or event. HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!  
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or pro-
jects you’d like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance 
planning so please try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

                              Kitchen Corner    
   
 
Perfect Pork Chop Bake 
     6  (5oz ) pork chops 
     ½ tsp salt, divided 
     1 med onion, 3 potatoes, 6 med carrots, 
         all thinly sliced 
     1 tsp dried marjoram 
     3 Tbl flour,  ¾ c milk, 1 can cream of 
          mushroom soup; mixed together 
       Brown chops, place in 9 x 13 ungreased  
     Sprinkle with salt. Layer onion, potatoes, 
     and carrots over chops. Sprinkle with  
     marjoram and remaining salt. Pour soup 
     mixture over veggies. Cover and bake at 350 
     for 1 hr; uncover and bake 15 mins longer.  
   
              Mushroom Oven Rice 
     1 c uncooked long grain rice 
     ¼ c butter, cubed 
     ½ c each finely chopped celery & onion 
     1 c sliced fresh mushrooms 
     1 can chicken broth, 1/3 c water 
     1 Tbl soy sauce, 1 Tbl dried parsley 
        In large skillet, sauté rice in butter for 
     2 mins or till golden. Add celery and onion; 
     and mushrooms; cook and stir till celery is 
     tender. Transfer to 1 ½  qt baking dish. Stir  
     in broth, water, soy sauce and parsley. Cover 
     and bake at 350 for 40 – 50 mins or till liquid  
     is absorbed & rice is tender. 
 
               Caramel Apple Pie 
     1 double pie crust 
     1 c sugar, 1 ¼ c flour, 1 tsp cinnamon 
     5 c thinly sliced apples 
     ½ c caramel apple dip 
     2 Tbl milk 
     ½ c brown sugar 
     ½ c cold butter 
        Line pie tin with 1 crust. Mix sugar, ¼ c 
     flour and cinnamon. Add apples, toss to coat. 
     Spoon into pie crust. Mix 2 Tbl caramel dip with 
     Milk; drizzle over apples. Mix 1 c flour and brown  
     Sugar. Cut in butter. Sprinkle over apples. Make  
     Lattice top with 2nd crust. Bake at 375 for 50 – 60 
     Mins. Cool 10 mins. Drizzle remaining caramel  
    Sauce over top. 
 
 

Reminder for CNYCC mem-
bers: The newsletters from the 
other clubs that Tim sends out 
are also uploaded to the web 
site. You can access them from 
the member's menu after sign-
ing in. So, if you want to reread 
some issues or spend a rainy 
day looking at other club news-
letters, they are available. 
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                                                                             Secretary’s Report              
                                                                                                                                                         August 2nd, 2012 
August 2nd, 2012 
 
           Vice President Pete O’Kussick called the meeting to order at 7:02. 
 
           Secretary’s report- motion made by Clara and seconded, by Tina to approve as printed in the fan. Motion approved. 
 
            Treasure report- Kevin stated the balance for the checking account and saving account motion made by Lew and sec-
onded by Dave to approve Kevin’s report of the balances. Motion approved. 
 
             Old Business- Recall 2012 report from Dave, and per Kevin for this year we made a profit of $210.00 but Doug pos-
sibly has bills for the amount of $80.00 dollars.  
 
              New Business- Recall 2013 report from Glen and Cindy in regards to the Banquet dinner. The hotel has booked a 
Wedding for the weekend that we approved. It was asked if we wanted to have the Banquet dinner somewhere else or if we 
want to pick another date for Recall 2013. Date for Recall 2013 was changed to May 31st, June 1st, and June 2nd motion to 
except those dates made by Lew and seconded by Kevin. Motion approved.  
                Up coming shows:                   
           Malone Auto Club Malone Rec Park Malone New York July 21st, 2012 
           Syracuse Corvette Club “Vetts at the Beach” Sylvan Beach New York July 29th.          
          No Strings Attached South Butler Drag strip South Butler, New York August 3rd. 
          Finger lakes AACA History On Wheels” Downtown Auburn, New York August  
          11th. 
           Volkswagen Club of CNY Oneida Shores, Brewerton, New York August 12th. 
           Fillmore Auto Club Fillmore Glen State Park Moravia, New York September 2nd. 
           Mohican Model A Ford Club Fireman’s Field Wampsville, New York September  
           9th. 
           Lake Delta Firehouse Car Show, Elmer Hill Road, Rome, New York September  
          22nd. 
          Jordan. Elbridge Car Show. Jordan, New York September 23rd. 
          RPM Car Club Windmill Market, Penn Yen, New York October 6th. 
        Tim stated that a lot of really good ideas are being shared in the fan and encouraged everyone to read them for new 
ideas. 
 
         A discussion came up about getting together for a picnic before winter comes. 
                                                             Arnold Park 
                                                            Vestal, New York 
                                                         September 15th, 2012 
                         Bring your own drinks and Phil’s Chicken will cater the food. 
                       Gloria to set up the food and she will need a final count for Phil’s Chicken no later than September 6th. Any 
questions call Gloria 315-492-9553. Darrell to set up the reservation of the park. 
                Directions to the park can be found in the last e-mail sent out by Tim. 
 
            Darrell from the Cobblestone Crossing wanted to say thank you to the club members that support the group while 
they played at the National Convention this year. 
            Gloria passed along that we have had three new members join the CNYCC and we also have 13 paid members. 
             Lew mentioned that we need to have new cards made motion made by Kevin and seconded by Glenn motion to have 
new cards printed was passed. Clara stated she would check she thought she might be able to have them made for $40.00 for 
500 cards. 
          50/50 was drawn and the winner was Barb in the amount of $20.50. 
             Motion made to adjourn meeting was made by Clara and seconded by Barb and the motion to adjourn at 7:02 was 
passed 
            
                Those attending the August meeting: Tim and Rita Colson, Lew and Clara Halstead, Glen and Cindy Korec and 
girls, Pete and Pam O’Kussick, Dave and Barb Robinson, Nick and Jane Lombardo, Dick and Tina Gaffney, Darrell and 
Janet Varley, Kevin and Gloria Fear, Dave McCarty.  



                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  GREETINGS   AGAIN, from my little  shop in Memphis , NY. 
Along with the  continuing saga of the green Loadside, I have been doing a few things to the Lakewood , which has been waiting a long 
time. I am trying to finish up work needed under the car . Then it goes back out in storage for now , and the Crampside comes in that spot , 
up in the air for a very long time. I have a long list of work to do to all of MY vehicles , and parts waiting. 
 So far this summer we have been a part of many fun events , both ham radio and Corvair. We had a very good time at the CORSA nation-
als . The “Cobblestone Crossings” with members , from C N Y C C were well received at more than one event there. Phil , And Bud were 
winners of very prestigious awards at senior levels. Louie had fun at the moving events held at a nearby track. I had fun buying parts I need 
for this winters plans in the shop at bargain prices. I also got to put my hands on the fabulous Fitch Phoenix again , after many years!. It was 
fun renewing many old acquaintances  from our many past  CORSA conventions. We attended a few meetings , including Virtual Vairs , 
Newsletter editors , Group Ultravan , Corvanatics , CORSA annual meeting , and other seminars.  
  Our summer is winding down very fast , and I have the usual panic attack coming , in regards to things that really should get done before 
cold weather attacks us. Jordan will be the last show for Rampy before going into my shop for a LOT of hard work. The coupe will also be 
there. If things work out ok , I will be able to work on at least 3 of MY cars this winter. I also have a lot of ham radio projects going on that 
take time. The mixed blessings this year have been the weather, great for lots of outdoor work , hamfests , car shows , etc but the worry is 
there about lack of water (especially if you are on a well!).  So far , we are making it ok , but using the A/C a lot! 
 The shop stays ok to work in downstairs most of the time , but upstairs is very uncomfortable for most of the time. 
On another note , The club tour for August was a fun tour of the Weedsport Dirt racing museum. Curator , Jack , gave us a wonderful tour , 
and movie , that even had the women  watching dirt racing history. Then we went to Devaney’s by the river for lunch. They served up 
HUGE sandwiches , and a nice salad bar. Then we skipped over to the  Heart & Hand stand for ice cream , but he had to close early when his 
dog became very sick , needing a trip to the vet emergency office. So we went back to route 5 and a small stand by the trailer park. We got 
our ice cream...then called it a day. 
We also had a good time at this years VW show. They were nice enough to put a few Corvair classes  on the show list for the last several 
years. Once again , the weather held off  for most of the show , until the last minutes of awards , not like the deluge at award time last year. 
I also came home from that show with some great ideas to apply to my fleet soon. I really enjoy talking to people that have shown imagina-
tion and talent in building something “different” than most other vehicles. The VW show always has a lot of this on the field. 
  Now we must get ready for the Jordan fall festival , and Wampsville. Then I will prepare to work my butt off all winter on my cars! I have 
been trying to do a winter like this for at least 10 years!. 
I hope you send in your show applications on time (note the short window for Jordan Pre registration ). Also , it is hard to reserve spaces at 
these shows for latecomers. So please arrive on time! 
 I hope to take a few more day trips with the truck before I tear it down. Soon it will have a lot of new parts installed. I found a few 
“bargains” at the CORSA convention that will be installed. We did take a spur of the moment trip to Norwich last week. I took lots of pic-
tures like I always do. At least they now have a small Corvair display , including a 60 car and a display 60 motor. They have always updated 
things  @ every 6 months. They keep this place and all displays super clean.  I will include a few pictures... 
I hope I covered everything properly !     Be sure to visit our fine website often, there are constant upgrades.  http://www.cnycorvair.com/ 
Are you watching all the other newsletters we send along for your enjoyment and education ? 
                       PLEASE  RESIST TEMPTATION TO “REPLY ALL “ TO ANY OF MY POSTS! Thank you. 
  Regards,  Tim Colson      
 
PS:  PLEASE  BRING YOUR CAMERA TO ALL THESE SHOWS AND USE IT! 
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^  New tool (gift) in Ron’s col-
lection. 
The mural is on the side of a 
popular repair shop in Liver-
pool.                                         >                                                                                    
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


